
Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting

August 18, 2011
Members present were:  Glen Scott, Barb Scott, Lori O’Hare, Jack Busher, Pat Cooper, and Mitch Martin
The meeting was called to order at 5:00pm.  

The minutes from the last meeting (June 2011, no meeting was held in July) were reviewed, and approved by a unanimous vote. 
Reports

Treasurer’s Report: Our current spending balance is $1832. unrestricted funds in the 1st Bank account.   
Membership:   Renewals received from Jan Dawson, Pat and Barry Cooper and Lee Tatum.  
Communications:  Jack is updating the website one to two times a week.  
Volunteer Update:   Report from the Volunteer Raptor monitors is that all have fledged.  Now the mission is to look for new nests.  The trail work continues to proceed.  3 dates have been rained out.  The turn out for the projects has not been good.  The naturalist programs have seen a tremendous increase in attendance this year.  
Park Manager Update

Brian Bond is back in Colorado and hopes to return to work by Sept. 1.  Dani will probably be gone by mid September.  Parks and Wildlife is going to fill PM3 positions so Mitch is hopeful to have a new ranger on board in Oct/Nov.  The time line for the trail to be complete to the top of Cheyenne Mountain is 3-5 years.  Sept 17 is a work day to prepare for the VOC project October 7 – 9th.   
Old Business

Memorial and Donor Recognition Program:  No news.  
Camper Services Center project update:   No news
Some of the Board members attended the Friends Summit at Staunton where they had a presentation on grant writing.    

The museum curator at Ft. Carson met with Mitch and Glen.  Jack will put a notice on the website to see if anyone is interested in working on the military history portion of the camper services art display.  Glen, Janeen, Mitch, Lori, Ann Brown and Pat Grove have already expressed interest.
New Business

We talked at the last meeting about having a “friends only” visit to the Top of the Mountain this fall.  Mitch suggested we move it to late spring and offer an overnight campout.  
Mitch is requesting funds for a Bluegrass group to perform for the VOC event in Oct.  A motion was made to spend up to $400 for a band and the motion was passed unanimously.  

We discussed how to honor Dani as she leaves the Park and it was decided that a pot luck would be held and the Friends would present her with a photo.  A motion was made to spend up to $100 for the photo and framing.  Motion was approved unanimously. 
Motion was made to adjourn.  Motion approved unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 6:00pm.  

Next meeting: September 15 at 5:00 pm.   This will be our annual open meeting and potluck dinner.  The board members will make sure there are main dishes and anyone else who attends can bring a side dish or dessert.  
Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare, Secretary

